
    
  
 

BOROUGH OF MARYSVILLE 

Council Meeting Minutes 

September 11, 2017 

7:00 PM 
  
 
 
 
President, Stephen Copp called the council meeting to order at 7:00pm.  The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited and innovation given by Reverend Woodruff.  
 

Roll call   

Lance Barthel - Present  Mayor Troutman - Present     
Gary Perry - Absent   Boro. Mgr. Scott Weaver - Present  
Stephen Copp - Present  Sec. Kim Charles - Present 
Allen Metzger - Present  Treas. John Tennant – Present 
Larry Little - Present   Sol Dan Altland - Absent 
David Magee - Present  Eng. Greg Ragolski – Absent  
Alexandria Snyder - Absent  Alex Gasdaska, Junior Council – Absent 

 
Consent Items 

A motion was made by Allen Metzger, seconded by Lance Barthel and approved unanimously.  
 
Junior Council 

Absent from meeting.  Nothing to report. 
 
Public Comment  

No public comment. 
 
Engineer’s Report 

Scott Weaver reported everything is on schedule.  The MS4 permit application will be sent on 
Friday.   The sewer separation and streets project bid should be ready in October. 
 
Old Business 

 

Road Project for Park and Ridgeview Drive 
The street project is on schedule.  Scott Weaver said he met with the Lions Club regarding the 
options for curbing.  He is waiting to hear back from the Lions Club with their decision.   
 
Cassel Street – Possible Option on Paving Project  
Cassel Street will be added to the paving project as an option. 
 
Generator for the Fire Company – Tabled 
 



    
  
 
Cam Spray (Flusher Trailer)  
A motion made by David Magee, seconded by Allen Metzger and approved unanimously to 
purchase the Cam Spray at a cost of $37,199.00.  Lance Barthel asked if there was an issue with 
the money in the budget and if we should finance it.  David Magee said there is not a question 
finding the money in the budget. 
 
Codes Enforcement with East Pennsboro Township - Tabled 
Lance Barthel requested East Pennsboro Township attend the next work session to discuss the 
code enforcement to the council as a whole, so everyone is getting the correct information.  
Council agreed to have them attend the next work session.  Scott Weaver will contact East 
Pennsboro Township to have them attend the work session. 
 
Dead Ash Tree’s Through Out Borough 
Scott reported throughout the borough there are 42 dead ash trees and one (1) located on borough 
property.  Scott Weaver reported he sent out 42 letters to have the trees removed especially ones 
leaning toward houses or roads.  This is a public safety issue for borough residence.   
 
Curbing Repair/Replacement of for Sewer Separation and Paving 
Scott Weaver said he sent out letters to the residents regarding the curbing.  He said he has 
received a few phone calls. 
 
Audit Approval 
A motion made by Lance Barthel, seconded by Larry Little and approved unanimously to 
approve the audit with the answers to David Magee questions.  Scott Weaver will contact our 
Auditor George Lane with the questions. 
 

New Business 

 

Approval for 2018 Minimum Municipal Obligation Worksheet (MMO) 
A motion made by Lance Barthel, seconded by David Magee and approved unanimously to 
approve the 2018 Minimum Municipal Obligation Worksheet.   
 
Mr. Rehab, Inc. (sewer main repair $5,650) 
A motion made by Larry Little, seconded by David Magee and approved unanimously to 
approve Mr. Rehab, Inc. repair the sewer main on Ridgeview Drive and Park Drive at cost of 
$5,650.00. 
 
Commission Reports on File 

 

Brian Webster of the Marysville Fire Company announced the chicken barbeque will be held 
weather permitting the second Saturday of October 2017. 
 
Brian Webster said the Fire Company will be cooking the chicken for the Marysville Moose 
Lodge #107 on September 23, 2017 for them to sell. 
 
The Marysville Fire Department dinners will start up again in October 2017.  



    
  
 
Brain said they applied for grant money and is waiting to hear if the Fire Company was 
approved. 
 
Brian reminded everyone to check their chimneys before you start your fires. 
 
Committee Reports On file 

 

Streets Committee 
Allen Metzger said there are two new mobile homes arriving in Little Mountain Estates at the 
end of the street.  Allen said there will be six new mobile homes taking up two lots each. 
 
Correspondence (letter on file from PennDOT) 
Scott Weaver said he will check with Pennoni regarding the ADA ramps/sidewalks along State 
Road. 
 
Public Comment 
Deborah Troutman reported the Marysville Police Department is working on being clean and 
clear. 
 
Media Questions 
None 
 
A motion was made by Lance Barthel, seconded by David Magee and approved unanimously to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:22pm. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Kim Charles 

Administrative Assistant 


